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Stay connected
Puna Hongwanji Mission by:

Twitter: PunaHM1

YouTube:
www.youtube.com/channel/UCtQ19ePwF_IwT
HOA_hwklwg

Facebook:
www.facebook.com/PunaHongwaniji

Instagram:
www.instagram.com/punahongwanjil902/

Webpage: www.punahongwaniji.org

Online donation:
www.punahongwanji.org/donate/

2023 Honpa Hongwanji Theme & Slogan
Building Healthy Sanghas
(Sharing Joy Together)

Puna Hongwanji Vision Statement

Puna Hongwanji Mission will be a dynamic and
unique temple for Hawaii serving the spiritual needs
of the community through Jodo-Shinshu teachings.

Puna Hongwanji Mission Statement

Puna Hongwanji Mission is a community of people
joined in the joy of a common faith in Amida
Buddha to share the Dharma in our daily living.



http://www.facebook.com/PunaHongwanji
http://www.instagram.com/punahongwanji1902/
http://www.punahongwanji.org/
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The Hi-Lites Monthly Newsletter

The Hi-Lites is published monthly by the Puna
Hongwanji Mission. The articles and opinions
expressed by the editors and individual contributors
are their own and do not necessarily reflect those of
Puna Hongwanji Mission.

Email: “hilites@punahongwanji.org”

Editorial:  Sam Horiuchi
Tammy Molina
Warren Noguchi

Production: Lei Kakugawa
Ann Toma
Dora Hashimoto
Susan Sunada
Clifford Furukado
Keri Furukado

Advisor: Rev. Satoshi Tomioka

With Deepest Sympathy

Puna Hongwanji Mission
extends its sincerest sympathy
and condolences to the family
and relatives of the following
member(s) who recently passed
away

Edward Toriano

Memorial Service (Nenki)

Families, relatives, and friends of
deceased members listed, please
contact the temple if there are any
corrections or omissions. Researched
and compiled by Reverend Satoshi
Tomioka.

Memorial services in-person is
permitted following health guidelines.
Online memorial service also available.

March 2023

1yr. None 2022

3 yrs. Iseko Nakano Kawaguchi March 11, 2021

7 yrs. Alice Oshita
Gilbert Hara
Charlotte Nakamoto

March 2, 2017
March 20, 2017
March 25, 2017

13 yrs. None 2011

17 yrs. Jitsumi Sumiki
Jensuke Kobashigawa
William Seminara
Tokue Yamasaki
Ralph Yoshimura

March 6, 2007
March 7, 2007
March 11, 2007
March 13, 2007
March 15, 2007

25yrs. None 1999

33 yrs. Asae Oyama March 11, 1991

50 yrs. Hideno Kanetani March 10, 1974
A memorial service is a time for family members and
friends to gather in memory of our loved ones. It’s
held in gratefulness for the Compassion of Amida
Buddha who is always embracing our loved ones and
each of us warmly and gently.

You may schedule this memorial service on the
memorial day listed above, or either before or after
the day whichever is most convenient. Please contact
Puna Hongwanji at (808) 966-9981 or email at
mpunahongwanji@twc.c



Minister’s Message

My spouse Haruka and | enjoy driving and shopping together whenever we
have time. Especially, we often go to a newly opened store Daiso where we tend to
purchase lots of things. Since Daiso is located next to Ben Franklin Store and they
share the space under the same building, there is an accessible area so people can go to
either store. One day, when | was shopping, a young child was standing on that area
saying “I’m standing on the floor of both stores!”” Perhaps, nobody paid attention to his
words except me. It was an interesting and thought-provoking observation he had. It is
true that he entered and existed on the two different stores at the same time while we
X can usually enter only one store at one time. You may wonder that why I’m talking
and what is the point.

about t

Here is the thing. In Buddhism, the human world where we are living is called “This Shore”/Saha
World which is life of endurance and struggles caused by delusions and attachments. On the other hand,
Buddha’s land is called “Other Shore where only beauty, harmony, purity, excellence, peace, perfection,
compassion, and all the supreme virtues and merits exist. The goal of Buddhism is to reach to this shore of the
Buddha’s realm and we attain enlightenment freed from tears and difficulties. In order to cross to the Other
Shore, there are various practices to perform and it creates different traditions of Buddhism. So the question is
can we exist in the realm of this shore and other shore at the same time? In Jodo Shinshu tradition and teaching,
we will come to the stage of being assured to be born in the Pure Land of Other Shore at the end of life through
the working of Amida Buddha’s vow while we are on this shore of human life. In other words, we are still not
yet in the Other Shore, but we will be guaranteed to be there and its assurance is settled today, right here, right
now when Amida Buddha’s wish is reaching our heart and mind.

What is Amida Buddha’s wish? It is aspiration to liberate all from sufferings and bring all to the Other
Shore of Pure Land. We are supposed to purify our hearts and minds, perform all the practices, accumulate
merits and virtues for our enlightenment. However, Shinran Shonin, the founder of Jodo Shinishu tradition
realized that it is impossible for him to liberate himself from sufferings as his heart and mind was never
separated from self-centeredness and desires. That was the moment for Shinran Shonin to encounter the wish
calling out to him “Come to my embrace! I shall liberate you as you are!” Shinran Shonin said,

Entrust yourself to Amida’s Primal Vow.

Through the benefit of being grasped, never to be abandoned,

All who entrust themselves to the Primal Vow

Attain the supreme enlightenment.-Hymns of the Dharma-Ages, #1

All the necessary virtues and merits were accumulated by Amida Buddha and it was bestowed to Shiniran
Shonin as Namo Amida Butsu. Without Amida Buddha’s vow, we would have continued to stay on this shore
of struggles forever and afterlife too. But, a person who encounters this vow will be assured to cross to the
Other Shore from This Shore and live a life of gratefulness, humility, and reflection guided by Amida Buddha’s
All-Inclusive Wisdom and All-Embracing Compassion.

On March 26, we will observe spring Ohigan (Other Shore) Service to gratefully appreciate the vow
that saves me from this shore and assures my birth in the Pure Land of Other Shore. Touched by the Wisdom
and Compassion, we are enabled to understand and acknowledge where we are (this shore of struggles), why we
are here (because of our human desires and self-centeredness), where we go (Other Shore of Pure Land), how to
get there (through the working of the Vow/assurance occurs today, right here, right now), when we go to the
Other Shore (at the moment of last breath), and who (yes, it is me).
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As the conclusion, | would like to share the words of wisdom of Rev. Sosuke Nishimoto.
This world is not the Pure Land.
Yet, the gate to the Pure Land is
Open.
In this Saha world, in this reality,
In front of our eyes at the one thought moment.
| tell you once again to make sure you understand
There is no entrance to the Pure Land
After this life.

Let us hear and listen to the voice of Amida Buddha who is compassionately calling and commanding to us:
“Come to my embrace. I shall liberate you as you are!”
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Puna Hongwanji Kyodan Highlights

Here is a synopsis of the Kyodan Board of Directors meetings held in January and February.
Qé )o Minutes were recorded by Jennifer Kurohara, Secretary.

Domo arigato gozaimasu to Marilyn Sato for her 20+ years of service to the Kyodan Board of
Directors, as its Secretary! She left huge shoes to fill but I will do my best to provide positive and meaningful
information to everyone, as she did.

Approved Activities and Announcements:

e Students from Pacific Buddhist Academy visited our temple to assist in cleaning the columbarium.
They were a great help in maintaining a clean and welcoming environment! In collaboration with Hilo
Betsuin Sr. YBA, everyone gathered for a potluck in the social hall. Mahalo to everyone who shared
their delicious dishes, all of which were thoroughly enjoyed!

e The temple is now outfitted with two AED systems, one each in the temple and in the hall. Thank you
to the kyodan board of directors for approving a future, additional unit for the kitchen/dining room area.
Several members took AED classes and are now certified to provide care if ever necessary.

e We held our now-annual food drive in conjunction with the Martin Luther King, Jr. holiday. Thank you
to all who brought non-perishable food items and monetary donations!

e The temple held its first Scout Sunday! Thank you to Cub Scout Pack 67 for participating! The kids are
growing quickly and will soon be transitioning to the Scout Troop. We are pleased to be sponsoring an
additional girls troop in the future!

e Temple security is an on-going process but we now have a plan to make some improvements around the
property. We hope to provide a safe environment while continuing to be a welcoming temple. Mahalo
everyone for your suggestions, insight, and assistance!

Mahalo Nui Loa:

e PHM members and volunteers have been working diligently to maintain a clean and beautiful area for
everyone to gather. Whether it be for temple functions, routine visits by those from near and far, or
scheduled classes and meetings everyone works together is a team. A sangha.

e Kyodan board member, Stan Mason and Kyodan President Clifford Furukado are leading the plans for
improving temple security. To provide a safe space for all to enjoy, without worry.

e Reverend Satoshi Ka'imipono Tomioka continues to share dharma messages every Wednesday via PHM
YouTube and Facebook.

e Kyodan Board of Directors for their continued leadership and guidance.

Looking ahead... We are excited to be planning Shinnen Enkai on the 26" and a Children’s Festival on April
29", Future events will be announced as they are approved.


http://www.hongwanjihawaii.com/

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

President’s message

The 111" Legislative Assembly or Giseikai was held on February 10" and 11" both in person and online.
Thank you to Reverend Tomioka , Robin Sato and Richard Solie who also attended as delegates.

The Legislative Assembly ratified the selection of the new Bishop who will be Reverend Toshiyuki Umitani of
Moiliili Hongwanji. His term will begin in July.

Green Hongwanji Action Plan was referred back to the Board of Directors for adoption and implementation.
The committee is asking for input so if you would like to see the plan please let me know. Also, if you would
like to see the Annual Report of the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii | can email it to you.

We approved a Resolution to designate 2024 as the year to celebrate the 850" anniversary of the birth of
Shinran Shonin, the 800" anniversary of the establishment of the Jodo Shinshu teaching and the 135th
Anniversary of the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii.

We also voted to approve a Communications Coordinator Position to help the Business manager and passed a
resolution of Condelence and Appreciation for Reverend Midori Kondo, David Ikawa, June Uyeno and Sadao
Aoki.

We also approved the budget for 2023 and because of a reduction in the transfer from the capital fund due to
losses, not having the PPP loan from the federal government and the funding of the new position for half the
year the assessment to the temples has risen to $600,499 from last year’s $358,145. Because the allocation is
based on the membership, Puna Hongwanji’s share will be approximately $32,747 which is approximately $150
per member which we pay to the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii. Our Puna Hongwanji Budget for 2023,
shows an assessment of $19,176. Because of this increase, we will be facing a tough year financially so we will
need to boost our income somehow.

We will be having our first Shinnen Enkai since 2020 in conjunction with our Ohigan service on March 26™.
We will be also honoring our Keirosha at that time so | hope to see you all there.

P

In Gassho,
Clifford Furukado



BWA NEWS

On February 6™, the Puna BWA
Unit held its New Year’s Luncheon
at Restaurant Kenichi. The event
was well attended with sixteen BWA
members and six guests.

Adela Hara, the coordinator of this
luncheon, organized fun games and
solicited an abundance of prizes from
Ace Hardware and KTA. Puna BWA
members appreciate the generous
donations from these sponsors. The
first game involved rolling dice for a
lucky seven which was followed by a
scavenger hunt and trivia questions.
Despite the fact that the winners were
able to pick their prizes, there was
still an abundance of prizes
remaining. So everyone was given

many opportunities to pick from food and household items.

The buffet table consisted of a green salad, two cooked vegetables dishes, noodles, Korean chicken and
furikake salmon. Guests Clifford and Keri Fukukado shared their homemade desserts which added a nice
finishing touch to the meal.

There was so much leftover food
that everyone left with a plate of food
along with their bag full of prizes.

Kiyo Sumi and Stella Miyashiro
delivered a dozen children’s blankets,
yarn beanies, and blankets for infants at
Hilo Medical Center which were
received with much appreciation.

Lei Kakugawa and Stella
Miyashiro visited Hatsuko Yamashita,
an associate BWA member, to present
her with a lap blanket and Valentine
treat at her private care home.

On Feb. 19", the HIUHBWA
held an executive board meeting on
zoom which Eileen Usagawa and Stella
Miyashiro participated in. At the
meeting the federation president Linda
Nagai asked if Mrs. Nagao could sew
115 Hawaiian print masks for the Hawaii delegates to present as omlage at the World BWA convention in
Japan. If she agrees, the BWA will provide the fabric needed for this undertaking.

BWA members, please remit your annual dues of $20 if you have not yet done so.
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PROJECT DANA

Project Dana planned a much anticipated trip to the Waimea Cherry Blossom Heritage Festival
on Feb. 4™, Participants were Sophie Chun, Adela Hara, Lei Kakugawa, Stella Miyashiro,
Florence Nishimura, Kazumasa Okamoto, Marilyn Sato, Richard Solie, Kiyo Sumi, and Warren
Tanigawa. They were asked to give their impressions of the event and the following are their
thoughts:

Kiyo Sumi: | have seen the snowcapped Mauna Kea many times but have never seen snow on Mauna Loa. | am
happy that I decided to join the outing.

Lei Kakugawa: | have been to the festival before and have seen the blossoms in bloom. However, this time, the
deep pink color of the blossoms caught my attention. | noticed the beautiful double petals and the dark shade of
pink which I have not seen in Japan.

Florence Nishimura: It was my first ride in a big truck. It was so high that | needed a push to get up into the
truck. 1 also appreciate Sophie holding on to me which walking in the strong wind.

Kazumasa Okamoto: While I was still working, I had an offer to transfer to Kamuela but turned it down
because Kamuela was too windy and cold.

Adela Hara: “The day was windy, rainy and cold with crowds of people. It was dangerous for elders to walk
around. Next year, we can go before the festival to view the blossoms.”



Warren Tanigawa: “At least I didn’t lose Lei’s car.” And after eating chili for lunch, I thought that “I make
better chili.” While the ladies were at the craft fair, I went to the temple and watched several videos of services
and Dharma messages of several senseis. I enjoyed watching Bishop Marvin Harada’s messages. Seeing how
the Sensei and the Sangha met and greeted everyone and were appreciative, made me want to do the same at our

temple.

Marilyn Sato: | was privileged to attend the Waimea Cherry
Blossom Festival with some Puna Hongwanji friends. The trees
were not in their full glory but that was fine. As we walked from
tent to tent, we saw hapi coats and yukata blowing in the wind. My
friends encourage me to try on the hapi coat because the price was so
reasonable. 1 did and was very happy. The design and colors
appealed to me. The vendor said that he had another one but the cost
was four times the one | had on. | was thrilled that I got a bargain. |
was also happy to return home with a cultural product of Japan.

Richard Solie: 1 enjoyed spending time with our Puna Hongwanji ohana. | was also pleased to meet some of
the members of Kamuela Hongwanji Mission. The traffic and hordes of people were astounding. The event
organizers had a bus that shuttled between the two main sites. | went to the pickup site, but just missed the bus.
I decided to walk to the other site. I made it there ahead of the bus. That’s how bad the traffic was. It was a lot

of fun.

In gassho,

Stella Miyashiro
Eileen Usagawa




Happy Birthday Masako! ' Happy BirtHday Lei!

Project Dana February birthday wishes go out to Masako Sanehira, Lei Kakugawa, Richard Solie, Hatsuko
Yamashita, Kazumasa Okamoto, and Craig Shimoda.

Happy Birthday Richard! S Happy Birthdé Kazumasa!
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SHINEN ENKAI AND KEIROKAI

This year the Shinnen Enkai and Keirokai will be held in conjunction with our Ohigan Service on March 26",
We have not been able to gather for the past few years so this will be a great opportunity to once again gather
for food and fellowship. For those of you who still feel unsafe, we will have a takeout option. Sign up sheets
will be available after Sunday Services or you can call me at (808)959-4289. You can also email me at
cfurukado@yahoo.com. Donation of desserts are welcome. Hope to see you there.

KARAOKE NIGHT

Saturday March 18™ 2023, 6pm until 22??  Karaoke Night at Puna Hongwanji. BYOB and pot luck. Bring
your friends and voice to share an evening of singing and fellowship.

""Building Healthy Sangha — Building Joy Together"*
This year our Hongwanji theme is "Building Healthy Sangha — Building Joy Together"

We are planning to host a Puna Hongwanji Children's Day for the Community. In line with the theme for 2023,
we are looking to focus on the children in the community to bring joy to their life. There are not much activities
centered around children and we would like to share a "fun day" for the children.

We are looking to have games, activities, arts/craft, performances, community organizations for children and
families, and food.

We are looking to work with our temple members and friends, affiliates, and the community to be make this a
successful event. If you have ideas or would like to be part of the planning committee, please contact Robin
Sato at 808-936-7179 or email rob.f.sato@gmail.com.

MEMBERSHIP

Thank you for payment of dues. Recommend dues are $240.00/yr. This may be paid weekly, monthly, semi-
annual & in full. 1f you are head of household and in a care home situation, your dues are exempt. And if you
have a new mailing address, please inform our office.

In Gassho,

Roy Toma
Membership Chairman
808-935-7712
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Lili'uokalani Gardens News

Clearing weeds off lava outcrops and other land-based chores will be accomplished by UH-Hilo students and
Friends of Lili"'uokalani Gardens on Saturday, March 4, from 8 to noon.

Removing mud from Waihonu and rebuilding the soil level around large stones in the meadow will be
accomplished by traveling college students on Thursday and Friday, March 9 and 10, from 8 to noon. The
students are on a gap semester program with ARCC, an adventure travel company.
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PBA Visitation

On January 28", students from the Pacific Buddhist Academy’s Buddhist Club along with Head of School Josh
Hernandez Morse and Dean of Students Lianne Viloria visited Puna Hongwanji did a service project by
cleaning the windows in the Columbarium and in the Temple. | would like to thank them very much for
making time during their Big Island trip to help us. We have not held our general cleanup since covid began so
this was a perfect time for this project. After the work was done, we co-hosted a potluck dinner with the Hilo
Hongwanji Sr. YBA to show our appreciation. Thank you to Warren Arakaki, Warren Tanigawa, Issei and
Chihiro Mellom for all your help with the cleaning and thank you to our members who attended or donated food
for the dinner.
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*WORKSHOP POSTPONED*

The workshop of Understanding Jodo Shinshu Service through rituals which was scheduled to be held
in March is postponed until further notice. Thank you for your understanding.
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Flower

Arrangement Class

With Mrs. Junko Hagio
Ikenobo Ikebana Instructor

Ikenobo lkebana continues a tradition of flower
arrangement that began over 550 years ago in Japan.
"Regardless the hardships, the joy of arranging the
flowers touches our hearts and brings comfort into
our days."

Mrs. Hagio has over 40 years of experience.

Friday, March 3 Saturday, March 4
from 9 am to 4pm from 9 am to 4pm
Puna Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin
16-492 Old Voleano Road 398 Kilauea Ave.
Contact: 8089669981 Contact: 8089616677

Anyone (beginners and advanced) is welcome to attend for
individual lessons from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at their convenience.
Please bring your own flowers, vase (with kenzan spiky
flower frog), and garden clippers. We will try to have foliage
available for you to use at no cost.

No First time?
registration Beginners are

required ” welcome!
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